
Areas where FY 2019 FMRs Remain in Effect 

Section VI of the FY 2019 Final FMR Federal Register Notice (84 FR 169, page 45794 available at: 

https://www.huduser.gov/portal/datasets/fmr/fmr2020/FMR-Notice-2020.pdf describes the 

procedures for Public Housing Agencies and Other Interested Parties to request a reevaluation of the FY 

2020 FMRs, and valid reevaluation requests postpone the FY 2020 FMRs from going into effect.  The 

following is a list of FMR areas where the FY 2019 FMRs remain effective until the reevaluation of the FY 

2020 FMRs has occurred: 

1. Asheville, NC HUD Metro FMR Area 

2. Bloomington, IN HUD Metro FMR Area 

3. Eugene-Springfield, OR MSA 

4. Lewiston-Auburn, ME MSA 

5. Portland, ME HUD Metro FMR Area 

6. Provo-Orem, UT MSA 

7. Santa Maria-Santa Barbara, CA MSA 

8. Worcester, MA HUD Metro FMR Area 

HUD received a comment from a voucher holder in Memphis, TN requesting a reevaluation of the FMRs.  

However, this request was not made by housing agencies administering the voucher program in the 

FMR area.  Therefore, this is not a valid reevaluation request. 
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